Sacramento Youth Soccer League

Affiliated with: C.Y.C.A.N · U.S.Y.A · U.S.S.F. & F.I.F.A

P.O. Box 22185 Sacramento, California 95822



SYSL Board of Manager's Meeting Tuesday, May 9, 2006

CALL TO ORDER:

Meeting called to order at 7:33 p.m.

ROLL CALL:

All clubs represented except East Sacramento and Riverpark.

VISITORS:

Maria Hernandez Noeni Peckenpaugh

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The following corrections noted to the April 11, 2006 meeting minutes: Treasurer's name mispelled. First-Vice report sould reflect, more specifically, that "players suspensions are being rolled over to the 2006-2007 season.

Motion to approve the minutes with the above corrections made by Carlos Yniguez, seconded by Tom Bistline.

Motion Passed Unanimously.

FIRST VICE REPORT:

Sarah Najarro has nothing to report

HEAD COACH REPORT:

Steve Martinez reported that the "E" clinics are full. There is plenty of room in "F" clinic. The Fruitridge clinic is almost full. Clubs that are hosting clinics, please provide addresses for locations of clinics so maps can be provided for participants.

HEAD REFEREE REPORT:

Don Spickelmeier reported that the referee clinics have started. There are 28 people enrolled in the first class. This clinic is being hosted by Southgate and being held at Jose Rizal. The next clinic is in Woodland and will begin on Monday, May 15 at Woodland High School in Room 205. Clinics are limited to 30 people. Walk-ins are strictly prohibited. All club members should be encouraged to register early. Applications are available on the SYSL website. Fill out the application and send a check for \$35, payable to SYSL, and include a self addressed stamped envelope for the return of the check. Greenhaven will host June clinic. Dixon and Land Park will host future clinics as well.

Once a person is certified they should get in touch with the clubs head referee and inform them of their certification.

Question was asked about what is a fair rate to pay the referees? Don will provide information regarding comparable rates at a future meeting.

Reminder that next year all Metro coaches must be certified referees. SYSL website has a link to District 6 which may provide other clinics within the district that are available.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Hope Anaya provided a copy of the Treasurer's report. A spreadsheet will be provided at next month's meeting. A question was asked about the definition of "retained earnings." Hope explained that it is the difference between the opening balance and ending balance. This is not a category we need to use, but this is set in the software and cannot be changed.

METRO REPORT:

June 1st is the mandatory meeting for coaches. Reminder to bring applications and licenses to this meeting. This will be a review of rules.

The mandatory meeting for all Metro teams is scheduled for the third week of August and is set for Under 10 and Under 12 on the first night and Under 14, 16, and 19 on the second night. These meetings will be held at the Orangevale Community Center. Final dates and times will be provided at the next meeting.

Remember to fill out the application completely and do not attach the roster. Each club is now responsible paying the Metro fees. Checks should be made payable to SYSL and these payments are due at the June 1st meeting. The funds go directly to the Metro league for administrative costs.

REGISTRAR'S REPORT:

Jennifer Neuner reported that both meetings, informational and training, were held last month. All club Registrars should have their computers with the 4.0 upgrade and should be ready to move forward. If they have any questions they can contact Jennifer. Registration fliers should be provided to league Registrar and posted on the website.

All recreational registration stops the second week in October. All registrars have the information and calendar.

SECRETARY'S REPORT:

Nothing to report.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT:

Nothing to report.

COMMITTEE REPORT:

Nothing to report.

OLD BUSINESS:

Seeding tournaments will be July 29th & 30th for Metro teams. There is no seeding for Under 10 and Under 19 teams.

NEW BUSINESS:

Nothing to report.

GOOD OF GAME:

Rich Davis of Land Park soccer informed of a tournament that they will host August 26 and 27th for Under 12 and Under 14.

Marlene Vega encouraged all clubs to make sure all rosters are set-up to ensure that the paperwork is done timely for player passes, etc. In addition all Metro coaches should have multiple copies of their licenses as the registrar and the metro coach will need.

Tammy with Sac United announced an alumni game to be held on June 10th. Any former adult Sac United players are welcome to participate. For more information they can email her at tlcjts@aol.com. The Soccer Social is scheduled for June 10th in the evening at 7:30 - 10 p.m., at Towe Auto Museum on Front Street. Tickets are \$15 for the dinner and dance

Land Park player, Ashley Mills-Perkins, has been invited to National's.

Don Spickelmeier announced that high school playoffs are beginning. The first round of games will start Friday, May 12.

South Florin is hosting a Reno Bus Trip, May 27. Departure is scheduled for 8 a.m. from Sam's Club returns at 8 p.m. Cost is \$30 with \$15 cash back upon arrival in Reno.

ADJOURNMENT:

A motion to adjourn was made by Tom Bistline and seconded by Hope Anaya. Meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m.

NEXT MEETING:

Host Club: South Florin Location: Florin History Center Directions: Highway 99 South Exit Florin Road East Turn Right on Fletcher Farms (French) Center will be on your Left.